
GRAND RAPIDS METRO CADET SQUADRON 
CIVIL AIR PATROL 

UNITED STATES AIR FORCE AUXILIARY  
33168 Patriot Way 

 Warrenton, OR 97146 
 
 

12 September, 2018 
Dear Oregon Encampment Review Board, 
 
 

Please accept my application for the position of Staff for Encampment, my first choice 

would be First Sergeant, my second and third choice would be Flight Sergeant. If I were to get 

any of these positions, The rest of the staff and I would work tirelessly day in, and day out to 

make sure that the cadets would get the highest quality education, experience, and physical 

training. We will inspire the next year's encampment of staff.  

My fellow staff members and I would make sure every cadet’s uniform was at the highest 

standard at all times. The cadets that we would serve would grow professionally and physically, 

to better prepare them for the challenges of life. Through my help, we can improve upon what 

the cadets already know and teach them new things. I can't wait to see how much the cadets 

improve and also broaden my experience in Civil Air Patrol. If you should choose me for any of 

these positions, I promise to do my best and make cadets better by the end of encampment. 

 

Most Respectfully, 

C/TSgt Murphy Killeen 

 


